Minutes of the Icklesham Parish Council Annual Parish Meeting 
Monday 25th March 2019 Icklesham Memorial Hall at 7:30pm

Present: Cllr Ms Austen, R Davis, Mrs Merricks, A Moore, D Smedley, Mrs J Stanford, H Sutton, P Turner (Chairman) and N Warren.
In Attendance: A Evett (Clerk) J Cannings (Deputy Clerk), East Sussex Councillor (ESCC) Keith Glazier, Rother District Councillors (RDC) Mrs Sally-Ann Hart and Paul Osborne, Mr M Johnston of Rother District Council. 4 members of the public were also present.

Item 1 The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
Item 2 Apologies for absence Apologies had been received from Cllrs Horsman, Mrs Lyward, S Tollett and S Turner.
Item 3 Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Monday 5th March 2018 were approved.
Item 4 Presentation from Mr M Johnston of Rother District Council about the local elections and boundary changes. Mr Johnston’s notes are available on the parish website.

Item 5 Questions and answer session. A question was asked about councillor nomination forms and a comment was made about the influence of Winchelsea residents with the new boundary arrangements as the majority of electors are in Rye (for this ward.) Concerns were raised about the lack of dog bins and the state of the bus shelter at Winchelsea Beach (the Ship.)

Item 6 The Council’s Annual Report on the Council’s activities throughout the past year and related matters. The Chairman summarised his report (circulated prior to the meeting and on the website) and invited questions.

Item 7 Reports from Cllr Keith Glazier and Rother District Cllr Mrs Sally-Ann Hart and Paul Osborne. Cllr K Glazier summarised his report (available on the website) and said that it had just been agreed that resurfacing works would be undertaken in Sea Road, Winchelsea, now that it had been established that the main sewer did not run down the main road. Cllr Mrs Hart went through her update (circulated prior to the meeting and on the website) and Cllr Osborne took questions on planning enforcement. 
Item 8 Community Engagement and Communication. The Clerk invited comments and suggestions on how best to communicate and engage with residents. It was suggested that we continue with the website, parish magazines, community meetings and consider linking the Facebook page with the local organisation’s pages. Also link in with Village Voice although this tends to happen via the parish magazines. 
Item 9 Final  Questions and close. The Chairman expressed thanks on behalf of the whole council to councillors Jim Horsman and Steve Turner who won’t be standing for election this year; they have worked tirelessly for the council and will be missed. The Clerk and Deputy Clerk were thanked for their hard work, as were the District Councillors and County Councillor. 
The Chairman thanked everyone for their attendance and the meeting was closed.
Signed:
